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Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
March 19, 2013

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
{the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Felipe Cruz, Harold (Wade) Thomaston and John Herrick

Also Present: lisa Dory of Association Management Services
Sylvia Esquivel, Landscape Committee
Laura Costello, Social Committee

Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 6:03 PM
Homeowner Forum: Ms. Esquivel and Ms. Costello were present for their Committees.

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting on December 13, 2012 as written
was made, seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report: The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending February 28, 2013 were reviewed by the
Board. The report will be kept on file with the Association's records.

Delinquency Report: The Board reviewed the Delinquent Report and the Status Report from the Association’s attorney
noticing that the accounts are being pursued.

Unfinished Business:
City to put in the Bike Lane — The Board acknowledged that the Bike Lane is on the City's 2013 Plan.
Compass Account —Felipe Cruz and John Herrick will again go to Compass Bank, but this time with the Association’s
Board Meeting Minutes where it is noted that they are to change the signature cards.
TABLED AT LAST MEETING:
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Swing Set in the Recreation Area — Tabled, so that the subject can be
discussed at the next Board Meeting, which will be in May, which will be further into the year so that the
Association’s finances ¢an be better gauged.
Discuss placing boulders or steel posts to the area to the right of the gate across the Recreation Area
Driveway - The Board agreed that a better use of Association money would be to add lighting to the trees to light
up the Area,
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Shade Pro Cover to the new pad atthe Recreation Area — The Board
discussed the cost for the Shade Pro Cover being $4200.00 for a 10 X 20 and questioned the cost of a Costco
Pergola. The Board will visit Costco to obtain the cost.
Light Fixtures at the Recreation Area — They were swapped from the pole by the BB Court to the pole between the
parking lot and the playground.
Tree Replacements ~ Lisa Dory reported that she contacted the insurance company to obtain the insurance certificate
for the nursery so that the Oak trees can be purchased. The Board asked Ms. Dory to contact an irrigator to get water
to the area where the trees are to be planted.
Sign ~ The Board asked that a sign be ordered and for it to state: PRIVATE PROPERTY/SILVERBROOK HOA/NO
TRESPASSING/AREA UNDER VIDEQ SURVELLANCE and be 12 X 24.

New Business:
Entrance Lighting — The Board asked that a bid be obtained to raise up the entrance lighting to avoid
cost of continuously having them repaired because of vandalism.
Tables and Chairs - A motion was made, seconded and passed for the Board to purchase five tables at $69.00
each and thirty chairs at $20.00 each for the Recreation Area so that the homeowners can use them when they
use the pavilion.





Siiverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
Regular Board of Directors Meeting
March 19, 2013

Page 2

AMS’s Standard Operating Procedure for sharing Improvement Requests with the Board - The Board
expressed their frustration with their names being on the “TO” line instead of the “CC” line when no response is
requested from them. Lisa Dory explained that they are being included as a courtesy and that they need to
understand that they are to not respond unless they have a question or concern about the Request.

“Funding for the Committees — The Board questioned the procedure for the Committees to get funds for their
activities. Lisa Dory explained that the Committees are to submit a request for what they would like to do, Board
will approve it or not, if Board approves then the Committee Chair will get a check for the amount that the Board
approved and then submit receipts and any money left over after the activity.

Deed Violations:
Shed - Lisa Dory reported that a Certified Violation Letter was sent to the homeowner, since there has been
no response from the homeowner.
Commercial Vehicle on Silverbrook — The Board asked that another letter be sent as the vehicle is there on
a regular basis.
Two A/C Units — The Board asked that another letter be sent to the address that stili has a window unit.
Equipment for Association — A motion was made, seconded and passed for the following items to be purchased
for the amount of $1300.00; two hoses, hose holder, shovel, rake, leaf rake and €' ladder.

Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on May 22, 2013 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:37 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Felipe Cruz, President






Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
June 4, 2013

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Harold {Wade) Thomaston and John Herrick

Also Present: Lisa Dory of Association Management Services
Tom and Elizabeth Cesiro, homeowners

Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM

Homeowner Forum: Tom and Elizabeth Cesiro expressed their concern and frustration over the decline of the
neighborhood, specifically graffiti and yards. The Board assured Mr. and Mrs. Cesiro that the Association is covering the
graffiti up as soon as it is seen, which makes it less desirable for the taggers to do it in the same area again since their work
is not seen. The Board explained to Mr. and Mrs. Cesiro that Lisa Dory drives the heighborhood twice a month and provides
them with a copy of the list of letters that are sent out. Ms. Dory reported that there despite the letters going out there are
homeowners that still do not maintain their yards. Mr. and Mrs. Cesiro acknowledged the homeowners who are replacing
their fencing and the improvement that the new fences are providing in the neighborhood. The Board asked Ms. Dory to
contact the Association’s attorney to inquire if force mows could be done and the homeowner be billed for the cost when they
don’t take care of their yards. Mr. and Mrs. Cesiro thanked the Board for their hard work and encouraged them to keep on
the homeowners about the yards.

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting on March 19, 2013 as written was
made, seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report: The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending April 30, 2013 were reviewsd by the
Board. The report will be kept on file with the Association's records.

Delinquency Report: The delinguent accounts were reviewed and the Board is pleased with the collection efforts that are
taking place through the AMS Collection Department and the Association’s attorney.

Unfinished Business:
City to put Speed Hump and Bike Lane back in ~ The Board reported that the Speed Hump is back in.
City to put in the Bike Lane — The Board acknowledged that the Bike Lane is on the City's 2013 Plan.
Compass Account ~ John Herrick reported that he and Felipe Cruz visited Compass Bank to change the signers on
the account with the hope of then closing the account but that the bank closed the account and sent the money to the
State. Lisa Dory reported that she received the information on the funds turned over to the State and has submitted the
paperwork to the State to get the funds back.
TABLED AT LAST MEETING:
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Swing Set in the Recreation Area — Tabled, so that the subject can be
discussed further in the year so that the Association's finances can be better gauged.
Discuss placing boulders or steel posts to the area to the right of the gate across the Recreation Area
Driveway — At the March 19, 2013 Board Meeting the Board agreed that a better use of Association money would
be to add lighting to the trees to light up the Area.
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Shade Pro Cover to the new pad at the Recreation Area — At the
March 19, 2013 Board Meeting the Board discussed the cost for the Shade Pro Cover being $4200.00 fora 10 X
20 and questioned the cost of a Costco Pergola. The Board will visit Costco to obtain the cost.
Tree Replacements — Lisa Dory reported that the trees are in and that water has been made available to the area.
Sign — John Herrick reported that the PRIVATE PROPERTY/SILVERBROOK HOA/NO TRESPASSING/AREA UNDER
VIDEQ SURVELLANCE signs are in place. '
Entrance Lighting — The Board asked that Lisa Dory contact Suberg Electric to get a bid to replace the ground lighting
with lighting that would shine down on the front sign.
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Tables and Chairs — John Herrick purchased five tables and thirty chairs for the Association. Mr. Herrick volunteered
to be the contact person to sign them out and in when homeowners wish to use them when they reserve the Pavilion.

Deed Violations - Shed — Improvement Request submitted. ACC is reviewing it.
Commercial Vehicle — was not there on 5/13 Inspection
Window A/C Units — one has been removed and ohe being addressed

New Business:

Pavilion Rental Information — The information that is given to interested homeowners was reviewed by the Board and

met their satisfaction.

Felipe Cruz’ Resignation from the Board — The Board is seeking a replacement to take the remainder of Mr, CrUz'
term which is up at the Annual Meeting in 2014. Harold Wade Thomaston has taken the role as Board President.
City Rebate — Lisa Dory reported that the City did not give rebates for the trees that the Association planted because

they were not placed on residential property to offer shade for an air conditioner unit.

Rocks/Fence and Signs at Park — John Herrick stated that the rocks and signs are in place but that the fence has

some boards that have been kicked out. Lisa Dory will contact Eric Vidal to put the fence boards back in place.

ACC Committee Members ~ The Board is currently voting on Improvement Requests since the Committee is down to

two members. When the Committee consists of three members the Board will no longer vote.

Trees — The Board discussed that the Mexican Oak free was showing stress due fo lack of water but with the recant
rain it looks better. The Board questioned being told there was a one-year warranty before purchasing the trees but
recently being told that there is not a one year warranty and agreed that if there is a need they will discuss it with the

Nursery owner.

Recorder at Recreation Area — The Board reported that the video camera is not working and that they will get prices

to replace it.

Annual Meeting — The Board agreed to change the Annual Meeting date to be on National Night Out on October 1,
2013 to increase participation and to serve hot dogs and hamburgers and ask the homeowners to bring their favorite

side dish.
Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on September 17, 2013 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:.30 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Harold Wade Thomaston






Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
September 17, 2013

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Harold (Wade) Thomaston and John Herrick

Also Present: Lisa Dory of Association Management Services
Yvone Almaguer, Andrew and Imelda Ray, Bill and Alicia Harwood, all homeowners

Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 6:01 PM

Homeowner Forum:  Yvonne Almaguer and Imelda Ray were present to discuss the National Night Out Social, which will
be discussed later in the Meeting. Bill and Alicia Harwood expressed their concern with people parking in the streets. The
Board informed Mr. and Mrs. Harwood that the streets belong to the City and parking is allowed on them. Mr. and Mrs.
Harwood informed the Board that there are children hanging out at the Park, but have left when Mr. Harwood is there to close
it up for the evening. The Board expressed their gratitude to Mr. Harwood for helping close it up and will get him a key to the
gate lock. Mr. and Mrs. Harwood reported that their mailbox cluster was broken into. The Board acknowledged that they
were aware and that the Post Office is responsible for the boxes.

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting on June 4, 2013 as written was
made, seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report: The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending August 31, 2013 were reviewed by the
Board. The report will be kept on file with the Association's records.

Delinquency Report: The delinquent accounts were reviewed and the Board is pleased with the collection efforts that are
taking place through the AMS Collection Department and the Association’s attorney. The Board acknowledged that the
amount in delinquent accounts has been cut in half since they began their collection efforts.

Unfinished Business:
City to put in the Bike Lane ~ The Board acknowledged that the Bike Lane is on the City's 2013 Plan.
Compass Account - Lisa Dory reported that the request for the funds that were turned over to the State is being
processed, which can take up to six months. Ms. Dory will follow up on the request.
TABLED AT LAST MEETING:
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Swing Set in the Recreation Area — Tabled, so thatthe subjectcan be
discussed further in the year so that the Association’s finances can be better gauged.
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Shade Pro Cover to the new pad at the Recreation Area — The Board
reported that COSCQ does not have the Covers any longer and will continue their search for one.
Sign — The Board asked that Lisa Dory have signs made for the entrance, one that says Board Meeting — See Web-
Site and Garage Sale Coming — See Web-Site, with the Silverbrook name at the top of them.
Entrance Lighting — The Board reviewed the bid in the amount of $2395.00 plus tax from Suberg Electric and agreed
that the Recreation Area lighting is more important because of the vandalism and loitering.
Rocks and Fence at Park — The Board reported that the rocks have been put back in place and the back of the fence
has been painted by Eric Vidal.
Trees — Gator Bags - John Herrick reported that the Gator Bags are in place and are being filled up.
Recorder at Recreation Area — Wade Thomaston reported that he researched the recorders are available to support
the six cameras in place and additional ones in the future and found out the following:
$351.76 for a recorder that supports 8 channels, 1000 gigs
$569.95 for a recorder that supports 8 channels, 1000 gigs
$756.70 for a recorder that supports 16 channels, 1000 gigs
Mr. Thomaston explained that the one that supports 16 channels has a good search feature.
A motion was made, seconded and passed to purchase the recorder that supports 16 channels for the amount of
$756.70. A check will be cut to Mr. Thomaston so that he can purchase it.





Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
Regular Board of Directors Meeting
September 17, 2013

Page 2

Mr. Thomaston reported that the monitor that is in place needs to be replaced so that the new recorder will work
efficiently, which will be under $200.00. A motion was made to purchase a new monitor for under $200.00. Mr.
Thomaston will submit the cost before purchasing it so that a check can be cut.

Annual Meeting ~ Annual Meeting is scheduled for 10/1/13 at 6:30 PM at the Association’s Recreation Area, under the
Pavilion.

New Business:
Article 17 of the Association’s Declaration — Lisa Dory reported that the Association's attorney reviewed the
Declaration and Article 17 does allow the Association fo do force mows and bill the homeowners back for the cost. A
motion was made, seconded and passed to begin force mows, after the required letters are sent.
Article 21 of the Association’s Declaration — Lisa Dory reported that the Association's attorney reviewed the
Declaration and Article 21 does not allow fines to be assessed for trash cans that are not kept out of view.
Lighting at the Playground — The Board reviewed a proposal in the amount of $2175.00 plus tax for Suberg Electric
to add additional lighting to the Playground to discourage people from being there at night, due to vandalism and other
activities that are taking place there.
Recreation Area Bathrooms — The Board discussed the need to have the bathrooms cleaned instead of it being the
responsibility of John Herrick. A motion was made, seconded and passed to have the AMS Janitorial crew clean the
hathrcoms and pick up trash every other week.
Yard of the Month — The Board discussed starting back up the Yard of the Month to encourage homeowners to
maintain their yards. The Board agreed that the months that Yard of the Months will be judged will be May, June and
July and that a $50.00 gift card to Lowes will be given to the winners.
Debit Card for Board Members ~ The Board discussed and agreed that a Debit Card would be set up for the Board to
purchase necessary items for the Association, instead of having to use their money and be reimbursed.
National Night Out — Imelda Ray submitted to the Board the estimated expenses for the National Night Out Social in
the amount of $1188.96, which included food, two moonwalks, snow cone machine, cotton candy, DJ, gift cards and a
popcorn machine. A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the amountof $1188.96. Yvonne Almaguer
informed the Board that she will be helping Mrs. Ray and that they have a number of volunteers fo heilp with the event.
The Board thanked the Committee for the work that has done for the event and are anxious to see the event.

Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on November 7, 2013 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:33 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Harold Wade Thomaston






Minutes of the Organizational Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Association, Inc.
October 1, 2013

The Organizational Mecting of the Board of Directors of the Silverbrook Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit
corporation (the “Association”) was held, immediately following the Annual Membership Meeting, at the
Association’s Recteation Area, 10331 Silverbrook Place, San Antonio, Texas 78254, putsuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Hatold (Wade) ‘Thomaston, John Herrick and Imelda Ray

Also Present: Lisa Dory of Association Management Services

Call to Order: ‘I'he meeting was called to otder at 7:49 p.m.

Nominations: John Herrick and Imelda Ray nominated Hatold (Wade) Thomaston as
President.

Harold (Wade) accepted the nomination.

Harold (Wade) Thomaston and Imelda Ray nominated John Hetrick as Vice-
President,

John Herrick accepted the nomination.

Harold (Wade) Thomaston and John Herrick nominated Imelda Ray as
Sectetary/ Treasuret.

Imelda Ray accepted the nomination.

With there being one 1 year position (temaining of Felipe Cruzes position) and one 3
yeat position open, Imelda Ray asked for the 1 year position and Harold (Wade)

Thomaston accepted the 3 year position.

By a unanimous vote of the Board of Directots that were present these
positions were ratified.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.

Harold (Wade) Thomaston, President Lisa Doty, Recording Sectetaty






Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
November 7, 2013

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silver brook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Harold (Wade) Thomaston, John Herrick and Imelda Ray

Also Present: Lisa Dory of Association Management Services
Tom Cesiro, ACC
Christy Dunn, Social Committee

Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 6:03 PM
Homeowner Forum:  No homeowners were present to address the Board.

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting on September 17, 2013 as written
was made seconded and was unanimously approved. A motion to approve the Minutes of the Organizational Meeting on
October 1, 2013 was made, seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report; The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending September 30, 2013 were reviewed by
the Board. The report will be kept on file with the Association’s records.

Delinguency Report: The delinquent accounts were reviewed and the Board is pleased with the collection efforts that are
taking place through the AMS Collection Department and the Association's attorney.

Unfinished Business:
City to put in the Bike Lane — The Board acknowledged that the Bike Lane is on the City's 2013 Plan.
Compass Account — Lisa Dory reported that the request for the funds that were turned over to the State is being
processed, which can take up to six months. Ms. Dory will follow up on the request.
TABLED AT LAST MEETING:
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Swing Set in the Recreation Area — Tabled, so that the subject can be
discussed in the New Year.
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Shade Pro Cover to the new pad at the Recreation Area — Tabled,
the Board will continue their search for one.
Sign - Lisa Dory delivered the Board Mesting and Garage Sale signs to John Herrick on October 28, 2013.
Recorder at Recreation Area — Wade Thomaston reported that he purchased and installed the recorder.
Lighting at the Playground — The Board reported that the lighting has been installed by Suberg Electric.
Community Association Banc — The Board discussed the convenience for the homeowners in being able to pay on
line if the Association's Operating Account is changed to CAB. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously
passed to move the Associations Operating Account from Frost to CAB.
Debit Card - Lisa Dory explained to the Board that with the Operating Account being at CAB setting up the before
approved Debit Card will done. The Debit Card will be used by the Board for miscellaneous supplies and emergency
repairs that are needed.

New Business:
Christmas Lights — John Herrick and Imelda Ray agreed to inventory the Association’s Christmas lights to find out
what is available to decorate the marquee and the front entrance. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously
passed to approve up to $500.00 for additional lights and decorations to be purchased.
Camera Replacement — Wade Thomaston reported that the current camera consists of 16 channels/5 working
cameras and that one camera is needed. Mr. Thomaston went over the different types of cameras that are available
and the Board agreed on one that is $281.40 that will work under the pavilion. A motion was made, seconded and
unanimously passed for the cameras to be purchased for the amount of $281.40.
Christmas ~ Christy Dunn went over the plans for the Christmas Social Event, Santa in the Park, which includes
Santa, Lights and a Bounce on Saturday 12/14/13 from 3:00 to 6:00 PM for the estimated cost of $1300.00. A
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motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the cost of $1300.00 for the Christmas Social Event. Ms. Dunn
requested that three Social Events be allowed in 2014 to get the homeowners interested in the Association. The Board
is in favor of having events and is anxious to see what the turn out will be.

2014 Budget - The Board reviewed the 2014 Proposed Budget. A motion was made, seconded and passed to
approve the 2014 Proposed Budget.

Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on January 14, 2014 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:46 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Harold Wade Thomaston






Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
January 14, 2014

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silver brook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Harold (Wade) Thomaston, John Herrick and Imelda Ray
Also Present: Lisa Dory of Association Management Services
Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 6:20 PM

Homeowner Forum:  No homeowners were present to address the Board.

Approvat of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting on November 7, 2013 as written
was made seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report: The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending November 30, 2013 were reviewed by
the Board. The report will be kept on file with the Association’s records.

Delinquency Report: The delinquent accounts were reviewed by the Board.

Unfinished Business:
City to put in the Bike L.ane — The Board asked Lisa Dory to contact the City to inquire when the Bike Lane is planned
for now that 2013 is over and it has not heen installed,
Compass Account - The Board asked Lisa Dory to contact the State to inquire when the funds will be turned over to
the Association as it has been over the six months time period that is to be allowed.
TABLED AT LAST MEETING:
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Swing Set in the Recreation Area — Tabled, so thatthe subject can be
discussed further into the New Year.
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Shade Pro Cover to the new pad at the Recreation Area — Tabled,
the Board will continue their search for one.
Community Association Banc — Lisa Dory reported that the Association's Operating Bank account has not been
moved to Community Association's Banc as of yet but that it will be done soon. '
Debit Card — Lisa Dory explained to the Board that the Debit Card will be created when the account is opened at
Community Association's Banc.
Camera Replacement — Wade Thomaston informed the Board that he has not purchased and installed the camera
yet, but will soon.
Santa in the Park — The Board reported that there were approximately forty people in attendance and the total spent
was $1675.22, The Board noted that there was enough food for 200 people with a iot of left over's, so for the next
event food should be less since the average number of people attending the social events is 60.

New Business:
Park Rear Fence — The Board discussed the type of fence that they would eventually like to replace the Park wood
back fence with, which is a wrought iron, metal one.
Entrance of the Park - The Board discussed the continuing problems that are occurring in the Park, which include
teenagers hanging out in the Park and in the bathrooms, vandalism and people parking in the parking lot and hanging
out in their vehicles. The Board agreed that closing up the front of the Park so that people cannotwalk into it at any
time would deter most of the activities. The Board discussed the different kinds of fencing and likes metal, wants a
drive-through gate that can be locked each evening and wants the front to be able to be closed and not permit people
togetin. The Board asked Lisa Dory to contact two to three fence companies to bid. John Herrick volunteered to meet
with the companies.
Inventory of Supplies and Decoration in the Storage Building - The Board will meet to do an inventory of the
storage building and purchase containers for the supplies.
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Removal of Graffiti from Utility Pole — Wade Thomaston reported that again there is graffiti on the utility poie to the
left of the entrance and he will remove it. The Board asked Lisa Dory to have the graffiti removed on the speed limit
sign going into Silverbrook and on the back of the sign at the back entrance.

Landscaping at the Entrance and Marquee — The Board discussed their desire to upgrade the landscaping at the
entrance and marquee. John Herrick volunieered to get ideas and a bid from The Garden Center and Rainbow
Gardens.

~ Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on March 18, 2014 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Harold Wade Thomaston






Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
March 18, 2014

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silver brook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Harold (Wade) Themaston, John Herrick and Imelda Ray

Also Present: Ricardo Matos, homeowner of 10327 Silverbrook
Lisa Dory of Association Management Services

Call to Order: The Meseting was called to order at 6:20 PM

Homeowner Forum: Ricardo Matos didn’t have anything to address with the Board. He was present to observe the
Meeting.

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Mesting on January 14, 2014 as written was
made seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report: The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending January 31, 2014 were reviewed by the
Board. The repert will be kept on file with the Association's records.

Delinquency Report: The delinquent accounts were reviewed by the Board.

Unfinished Business:
City to put in the Bike Lane - The Board asked Lisa Dory to contact the City to inquire when the Bike Lane is planned
for now that 2013 is over and it has not been installed.
Compass Account — Lisa Dory reported that the check in the amount of $1208.69 was received from the State of
Texas and that the money was placed in the Association's Operating Account.
TABLED AT LAST MEETING:
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Swing Set in the Recreation Area — Tabled, so that the subjectcan be
discussed further into the New Year.
Discuss and possibly vote on adding a Pergola to the new pad at the Recreation Area - Tabled, the Board
will continue their search for one.
Community Association Banc — Lisa Dory reported that the Association’s Operating Bank Account has been moved
to Community Association’s Banc. The Board is happy that the homeowners can now pay their assessments on-line.
Debit Card — Lisa Dory explained to the Board that the Debit Card will be created.
Camera Replacement — Wade Thomaston informed the Board that the camera is in place.
Park Back Fence and Entrance to the Park — John Herrick reported that he is having a difficult time getting
companies to bid the replacement of the back fence and to put wrought iron across the front of the Park. Imelda Ray
will have her neighbor who has a fence company contact Mr. Herrick.
Inventrgry ~ The Beard will do an inventory of the supplies and decorations in the Association’s Storage Building on
Agpril 37,
Landscaping at the Entrance — John Herrick reported that he has requested that The Garden Center and Rainbow
Gardens come out and bid to do Xeriscape with rocks and shrubs.

New Business:
Sod at the Playground — John Herrick suggested that sod be placed in the bare area by the Playground. The Board
approved for Mr. Herrick to get it done.
COP Class — The Board expressed their desire for a COP to be set up in the neighborhood. The Board will get the
date of the next class and send out an e-blast to see who is interested.
Sign at Park - Needs to be re-done with correct times and to say that no pets are to be off leashes.
Pet Station — The Board asked Lisa Dory to get a price for a Pet Station for the Park, without the trashcan.
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Garage Sale - The Board confirmed that the Garage Sale will be on April 12, 2014 and asked that an announcement
be placed on the Association’s web-site and an e-blast be sent. Lisa Dory wil contact the web-master,
Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on May 29, 2014 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Harold Wade Thomaston






Minutes of the Regular Meeting of
The Board of Directors of Silverbrook
May 29, 2014

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Silver brook Homeowners Association, inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the "Association”), was held at Maverick Public Library, 8700 Mystic Park, San Antonio, Texas 78254 pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Harold (Wade) Thomaston and Imelda Ray

Directors Absent: John Herrick

Also Present: Ricardo Matos, homeowner of 10327 Silverbrook

Lisa Dory of Association Management Services

Call to Order: The Meeting was called to order at 6:12 PM

Homeowner Forum: Ricardo Matos didn't have anyihing to address with the Board. He was present to observe the
Meeting.

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting on March 18, 2014 as written was
made, seconded and was unanimously approved.

Financial Report: The Budget Comparison and Balance Sheet for the period ending April 30, 2014 were reviewed by the
Board. The report will be kept on file with the Association’s records.

Delinquency Report: The delinquent accounts were reviewed by the Board.

Unfinished Business:

City to put in the Bike Lane — Lisa Dory reported that the City of San Antonio has said that installation of the bike lane
will require an Engineering Evaluation and funding before it is adopted into the Program.

Swing Set in the Recreation Area — On hold until Recreation Area is fenced.

Pergola to the new pad at the Recreation Area — Tabled, the Board will continue their search for one.

Park Back Fence — The Board reviewed the estimaies that they have and agreed that they need them to be re-worked
to be equivalent with each other. Ricardo Matos volunteered to create a chart that will allow the bids to be compared.
Entrance to the Park -~ The Board reviewed the estimates that they have received and agreed that they need them re-
worked too to be equivalent with each other. The Board will use the chart that Mr. Matos will create.

Inventory — The Board reported that the inventory is complete and a copy of itis in the shed. The Board will purchase
a few containers to be able to organize what is in there,

Landscaping at the Entrance — Bids are still being solicited for the marquee and entrance to be spiffed up.

Sod at the Playground — On hold because of the SAWS restrictions.

GOP Class — The Board reported that due to the lack of interest there will not be a class for just Siiverbrook. The
homeowners will be reminded about the class in the next newsletter. .
Sign at the Park — The Board agreed to hold off on changing the sign at this time, but will look at it when the
Recreation Area is fenced.

Pet Stations — The Board discussed the idea of adding Pet Stations to the Recreation Area. The Board agreed that it
was not a good idea to have them because of the added trash, possibility of vandalism and that it states on the signage
that pets are not supposed to be brought in the Recreation Area.

Garage Sale — The Board reported that the Community Garage Sale went well and that there were a lot of people who
participated.

New Business:

ACC - The Board agreed that in the next Association newsletter a cail for additional members would go out.
Lawsuit — The Board agreed to drop the lawsuit because of lack of evidence, no break in the curb and the sidewalk
being the same.
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Next Board Meeting: The next Board Meeting will be held on Juiy 15, 2014 at 6:00 PM at Maverick Library.

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss; the meeting was adjourned at 7:43 PM.

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary Harold Wade Thomaston







Minutes of the Annual Meeting
Of The General Membership of
Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc.
June 20, 2012

The annual meeting of the General membership of Silverbrook Homeowners Association, Inc., a Texas nonprofit corporation
(the “Association”}, was held at the Recreation Park at 10331 Silverbrook Place, San Antonio, Texas pursuant to call by the
President of the Association.

Directors Present: Felipe Cruz, Harold {(Wade) Thomaston and John Herrick

Also Present: Lisa Dory, Association Management Services

Vi

Vi,

Angela Rowland, Association Management Services

Callto Order:  The meeting was called fo order at 7:43 PM. The Meeting was called to order later than the 7:00

PM anticipated time due to no quorum, after the Board and Lisa Dory went deor to door to get
ehough proxies the Meeting was able to be called to order.

Quorum: The Bylaws require that 10% of the 434 members be present in person or by proxy.

There were forty-four persons attending in person or by proxy. Quorum requirements were met.

Adoption of the Standing Rules: With the Standing Rules being included in the Annual Meeting Packet that was
mailed to each homeowner a motion was made, seconded and passed to adopt the Standing Rules,

Proof of Notice: The homeowners in attendance received their notice in the Annual Meeting Packet that was
mailed to each homeowner,

Appointment of Tellers: Lisa Dory explained that tellers would be asked for to count the ballots if ballots are used.

Approval of Annual Meeting Minutes dated July 20, 2011: A motion was made, seconded and passed to
approve the minutes as written.

President’s Report: Felipe Cruz recognized John Herrick for giving of his heart and soul while serving on the Board.

Mr. Cruz explained that with him and Mr. Thomaston working Mr. Herrick has taken on a ot of the day to day
tasks on his own and the Association is better for it. Mr. Cruz informed the members that through money set
aside in the 2012 Budget for Capitol Improvements the Association now has a storage shed so that one of the
bathrooms doesn’t have to be used for storage. Mr. Cruz was pleased to report that the Association now has a
second picnic bench and barbacue pit so that two families can barbecue at the same time. Mr. Cruz explained
that slabs were poured for the new picnic bench and shed and that two handicapped ramps had been poured to
allow the playground to be handicapped accessible. Mr. Cruz informed the members that the cameras and the
lights are in the Recreation Area are in working order. Mr, Cruz asked the members to look into their hearts and
volunteer as everyone should have pride in what the Association has and be willing to serve. Mr. Gruz reported
that the amount of $37,500.00 is delinquent and therefore there will not be any additional projects in 2012.
Wade Thomaston, Vice-President, expressed his pleasure in serving the Association for the Jast year. Mr.
Thomaston reported that he has learned a ot over the last year. Mr. Thomaston informed the members that their
suggestions are always welcome.,

John Herrick, Secretary, reported that timers have been installed in the bathrooms and that they can be set fora
maximum time of thirty minutes, which will stop the lights being left on. Mr. Herrick explained that he has been
doing the marquis but if there is anyone who is interested in taking over the job he is happy to turn it over. With
no volunteers fo take on the responsibility of the marquis Mr. Herrick will continue it.

VIll. Committee Reports:

ACC - With Gary Fehrenbach, Chairperson, not present there was no report given.

Garage Sale — Laura Costello reported that she will be coordinating the Community Garage Sale and welcomed
anyone who is interested to assist her.

Beautification — No Report

IX. Election: Lisa Dory reported that John Herrick volunteered to serve on the Board again and that there were no other
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volunteers. The floor was opened for nominations and with none the nominations were closed. A motion was
made, seconded and passed to elect Mr. Herrick to serve another three year term,

X. Financial Review: Lisa Dory reviewed the 2011 Year End and the 2012 Month to Date, answering questions as they were
asked.

Xl. New Business: No new business was brought forward by the members. Felipe Cruz encouraged the members get
nvolved in the Association through National Night Out and the Garage Sale.

XIl. Adjournment: There being no additional business to discuss a motion was made, seconded and passed to
adjourn the meeting at 8;23 PM,

Lisa Dory, Recording Secretary





